Text of Podraza email to 1 Profiling WG dated 11/14/2005

I would like the PWG membership to consider these proposals. The first would be discussed during agenda item 11, where by COPS made this recommendation to TAC, “COPS recommends PWG identify ways to accommodate extreme events on the Settlement Process”. The Second item would be discussed during agenda item 10. And should the second item be approved then the PWG could consider the final item below at perhaps the December PWG meeting when the PWG finalizes the other 2006 annual validation changes.

1) The PWG recommends ERCOT Staff continue to have access and capability to perform "what if" settlement scenarios as performed with the 30 test days of test for the residential survey, so as to provide a tool for the market in test any future changes to load profiles or other settlement changes where applicable. In addition, the PWG recommends a study be conducted by ERCOT Staff such that the settlement the period affected by Hurricane Rita be compared to the same period but using the aggregate load profile shapes to be available from the Load Research Project in the first half of 2006. And in addition, after the PWG and TDSPs review the meter read estimation process that perhaps another study using the "what if" tool, to determine the affects of altering the TDSP estimation process such that the daily load allocations are more appropriate for settlement.

 

2) The PWG with a consensus recommends that the profile id assignment responsibility for the Profile Type for annual validation be changed from the TDSP to ERCOT Staff. Upon approval of this recommendation by the appropriate TAC committees, the appropriate PRR and LPGRR shall be written. After approval the appropriate Decision Tree update shall be issued. Note, this change implies ERCOT Staff shall pass a file with the changes to TDSPs so TDSP can continue to issue the 814_20 transactions.

 

3) The PWG with a consensus recommends that the residential regression model developed by ERCOT Staff using multiple years of usage history be adopted as the approved methodology for assigning the residential profiles. Upon approval of this recommendation by the appropriate TAC committees, the appropriate PRR and LPGRR shall be written. After approval the appropriate Decision Tree update shall be issued. Note, making this change for residential assignment means the TDSP would not be required to have all the usage data for an ESIID available to make the same regression model calculations. Hence the TDSP shall still be assigning the initial profile id assignment for residential as the default assignment for new premises. However, if the TDSP knows that the premise is definitely electrically heated, then the TDSP shall assign the RESHIWR profile. In addition, it is recognized that the TDSP may not have all the same premise usage history as does ERCOT since market open. This precludes the CRs from performing the exact regression over the same period to validate or dispute residential assignments. Therefore an independent audit shall be made to validate the initial algorithm for the residential regression model as being implemented in ERCOT systems as designed and approved by the stakeholder process. Subsequent audits may be called by the appropriate TAC committees. And finally every attempt shall be made to implement the annual validation changes with the residential regression method for the 2006 annual validation process.
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